
 

 

 
Director Alignment Update – May 26, 2022 
 
Hello #TeamHHS –  
 
I’m writing on this Friday at the end of another tough week and ahead of Memorial Day – a day of somber 
remembrance, honoring sacrifice and service, bookended by graduations, family celebrations and the start of 
summer. I have a few important updates to share regarding end-of-session activities and an update on 
alignment – all reflective of amazing work in our system, but I have to start this message reflecting on the 
events earlier this week in my former home state of Texas. I was in a meeting with foster parents when my 
husband sent a text message that said “school shooting in Uvalde”. Little did I know how vast the loss would 
be. That evening I cried tucking my own children in to bed, praying for the families that were still awaiting the 
fate of their own children. I reached out to my dear friend and former colleague who oversees the disaster 
behavioral health team, charged with emergency response and support for emergencies like this one. I offered 
our team’s support should they need back-up – the pain and memories associated with the El Paso shooting 
still vivid in my memory from the summer of 2019.  
 
I don’t know how to encapsulate in this email all of my thoughts on this event, but as a former Texan, a 
mother, and as the head of an agency responsible for the wellbeing and protection of children, I could not be 
more deeply shaken. In emergencies, we tell ourselves and our young ones to “look for the helpers”. And, 
often times, we in HHS are among those helpers. What a privileged role to serve in life.  And in the aftermath 
of a tragedy, we also formulate a response – how do we ensure this never happens again. As that dialog 
unfolds, we in HHS will stand ready to discuss the needs of families and the mental health system – the needs 
are high and the issues are complex, but the call to action has never been more clear.  
 
And as we embark on this long Memorial Day weekend, I ask for each of us to pause a moment to remember 
the sacrifices of the women and men who continue to give their lives to our country in military service.  We 
owe them and their families a debt of gratitude that can never be fully repaid.  
 
As promised, here are updates on the budget and alignment.   
 
HHS Budget: Last Monday, the Senate and House passed an amended version of the $2.1 billion HHS Budget 
(HF 2578). The budget is now in front of Governor Reynolds for final review and consideration before it’s 
signed into law. Once signed, we will highlight budget wins for our health and human services system – and 
there are many to note. In the meantime, if you’d like to view full detail, visit 
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=89&ba=HF2578 To our two outstanding legislative 
liaisons, Maddie and Carrie, thank you for the incredible work and the hours spent assisting our team in 
navigating the session. We have many successes to share and I will highlight some in a future note.  
 
Alignment Work: Wednesday afternoon, leaders from across HHS met in person to start developing the 
mission, vision and guiding principles for the combined HHS agency. It was great to see everyone in person and 
just what my soul needed after Tuesday’s events.  Listening in on the discussions that afternoon was thrilling. I 
couldn’t be prouder to be part of this team of passionate, smart and dedicated public servants. You’ll see more 
about this work in an upcoming message from Sarah Reisetter, but our revised mission statement for the new 
agency is coming into focus and that effort started with your input, so thank you.  
 
I hope you are able to enjoy time with friends and family this weekend. I couldn’t be more grateful for quality 
time. And, as always on these long weekends, I also know some of you will be working in our facilities or 
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responding to children in need. We can’t do this work without each and every one of you – you are 
appreciated.   
 
I appreciate the grace in constructing this layered message. As always, please let me know if you have any 
questions. Sending you light, love and hope.  
 
All my best, 
Director Garcia 
 


